
 

            Furness Vale Primary and Nursery School                      Primary PE and Sport Premium Funding Action Plan 
 
 

Financial Year:  March 2023 – March 
2024 

Total fund allocated: £16,105 

Carry forward: £4,307 

Date Updated: September 2024 

 

 

 

Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that 
primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school 

Percentage of total allocation 
for 2023/24 

32 % 

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

 
- Provide Lunchtime sports 

provision.  Pupils will be 
encouraged to participate by 
Lunchtime Organisers and 
trained playground leaders 
 
 
 
 

- Develop a sustainable system of 
Year 5/6 playground leaders.  

 
 
 
 

 
- New playtime and lunchtime 

equipment and storage for 
equipment required to enhance 
fitness and play during these 
times 

 
 
 
 
- Organise annual Playground 

Leader training for Y5/6 pupils 
and provide them with caps, 
medals, stickers etc. 

 

 
£1,000 
 
£3,992 (play 
leader salary) 
 
 
 
 
 
£200 

 
- More active lunchtimes 

with more variety of 
games/sports being 
encouraged.  Timetable of 
adult led daily activity 
displayed in the 
playground after taking 
pupil input. 

 
- Play and lunchtimes are 

becoming more engaging.  
Team of 15 Playground 
Leaders are timetabled 
with 3 members per day 
leading activities. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
- Need to invest in some 

longer-life storage.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

- Rearrange training for 
academic year 2024_25 

 



 

Key indicator 2: The profile of PE and sport being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement, with a 
particular emphasis on the wellbeing and mental health of our children 

Percentage of total allocation 
for 2023/24 

45 % 

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

- Improve the mental wellbeing of 
pupils by using PE to build 
resilience, self-esteem and team-
work. 

 
 
 
 
- Improve the Wellbeing and 

Mental Health of pupils 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Improve the Wellbeing and 
Mental Health of pupils 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Y3/Y4 class to take part in 
Outdoor Adventurous Activities 
at White Hall 

 
 
 
 
 
- Doodle Bug Wellbeing and 

Growth mindset session to tie in 
with World Mental Health Day 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Weekly Kids Yoga Sessions run 
for a group of 12 children with a 
Wellbeing focus 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

£500 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£225 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£2,030 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Effective and positive 
team-building session, 
children showed 
increasing resilience 
during the activity day. 

 
 
 

- Took place in October 
2023.  Enhanced 
wellbeing focus in school.  
The children really 
engaged in the session 
and the simple act of 
doodling to improve 
wellbeing was really 
celebrated.  A simple tool 
for the children to use in 
everyday settings. 

 
 

- Incredibly positive 
sessions, that work on 
relaxation and wellbeing.  
The sessions are really 
well received by the 
group and there is 
evidence that they are 
using learnt techniques 
outside of these yoga 
sessions. 

- Really positive sessions 
building on resilience 
and self-awareness this 
should be repeated next 
year and extended to 
include Y5/Y6 class. 

 
 

- Further work on 
Wellbeing Planned 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Sparkle Box Yoga built in 
to next year’s wellbeing 
offer. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

- Relaxed Kids weekly groups ran 
by ‘Take Part’  

 
 
- Three focused weekly sessions 

to work on a variety of SEMH 
needs across school 

 
 
£4,500 

 
 

- Targeted sessions that are 
fully tailored to specific 
need.  Children are able 
to recognise and name 
their emotions and are 
engaging with positive 
strategies to calm 
themselves and showing 
understanding of their 
feelings and emotions. 

 
 

- ‘Take Part’  built in to 
next year’s wellbeing 
offer. 



 

Key indicator 3: Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport Percentage of total allocation 
for 2023/24 

3% 
School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

- The purchase of ‘Get Set’ PE 
scheme.  Trialed the scheme and 
the staff agreed that this was a 
well-planned, sequential scheme 
with built in CPD and assessment. 

 

- An enhanced and sequential 
PE curriculum will be taught. 

 

£500 
 
 

- A higher quality of PE 
lesson is being delivered 
and the children will 
sequentially build on their 
skills. 

- Ensure all staff 
members have access 
to the full range of 
equipment needed to 
deliver the scheme and 
that the assessment 
facility is being used. 
Highlight CPD needs. 

Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils Percentage of total allocation 
for 2023/24 

6% 

School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

- Take part in Bikeability training – 
Y5/6 

 
 

 
- The purchase of sports 

equipment needed to deliver the 
new curriculum devised from Get 
Set for PE 

 
 
 
 

- Through HPSSP 
 

 

£30 
 
 
 
£1000 
 
 
 
 
 

- All 12 places filled and all 
children passed their 2-day 
course. 

 
- Teachers have the full 

range of equipment 
needed to deliver the 
lessons and children are 
therefore learning new 
skills. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Book for the summer 
term 2025 

 
 

- This will need to be 
built on further next 
year. 



 

Key indicator 5: Increased participation in competitive sport Percentage of total allocation 
for 2023/24 

14% 
School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

- HPSSP activities for intra and 
inter schools to participate in 

 
 
 
 
 
 
- Increase use of Furness Vale field 

 
 
 
 

- School to participate in a large 
range of sports and activities 
with local schools 
 
 
 
 
 

- Contribution to the use of the 
new pavilion on Furness Vale 
field 

 
 

 

£1,697 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£500 
 
 
 
 

- MapQuest, ‘It’s a Racquet’ 
and Health Champions 
attended. Opportunities  
for the children to 
experience different sports 
increasing. 

 
 

- Sports Day held having 
access to the pavilion 
made for a much better 
event with toilet and 
kitchen facilities. 

 

- Need to continue to 
encourage parents to 
help with transport to 
more events  

 
 
 
 

- HPSSP approached to 
use Furness Vale field 
for upcoming events as 
we now have use of the 
facilities. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 


